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September 19, 2014

Dear American Dreamer,

For the past two years, we have been laying the groundwork for introducing our new Inspiring the
American Dream Foundation. Having recently received 501(c)(3) status from the Internal Revenue 
Service, we are pleased to announce the launch of the organization's new corporate website: 

http://inspire-the-dream.org/

Developed to create awareness for the foundation's mission, Opportunity to Succeed Program and
related news & events, the website will also serve as an interactive platform for raising the necessary 
funds to support the foundation's educational initiatives.

Inspiring the American Dream Foundation has been established to help inspire children and young
adults to achieve the American dream, a set of ideals in which freedom, ability and virtue provide the 
opportunity for prosperity, happiness and upward mobility, regardless of race, ethnicity or social 
class. By engaging children of all ages, nationalities and backgrounds with an appreciation for the 
ideals, values and virtues inherent in the American dream, the foundation will help prepare students 
across the country to become independent, prosperous and productive members of society.

As we embark on this new and exciting journey, we encourage your feedback and support. For more 
information, you can contact us at (864) 868-0202 or via e-mail at info@inspire-the-dream.org. 

Sincerely,

Robert and Kathleen Basmadjian
Co-Founders
Inspiring the American Dream Foundation
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